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February 10, 2022 
 

Sisters and Brothers, 
 
Please be advised that the formal Notice to Bargain was sent to the 

company on Wednesday, February 9th, 2022. Your Bargaining Committee 

has been working diligently to prepare and finalize the proposals and we 

will be commencing negotiations on Tuesday, February 15th.  

In addition, the Company and your Bargaining Committee have agreed to 

extend the deadline for the technicians on loan into Ontario from Quebec 

until April 9th, 2022. During that time, all part time employees will be 

guaranteed forty (40) hours per week.   

We will continue to correspond with the Locals through Bargaining 

Updates as negotiations continue.  

We appreciate your patience and support as we continue to work through 

the bargaining process.  

In solidarity,  

Your Unifor Ontario BTS Bargaining Committee 
  
Ontario BTS Bargaining Committee:     
Jim Fling Local, Local 34-O 
Colum Lynn, Local 1996-O  
Kevin Paddon, Local 31 
Mike Snell, Local 30-O         
Clayton Nunn, National Representative 
CN/kw:cope.343   
 


